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UPM customers, 
 
 
 
 
To comply with the reporting requirements of the Carbon Border Adjustment 
Mechanism, CBAM, United Performance Metals will use the default values provided by 
the European Commission Directorate General in the document, “Default Values for the 
Transitional Period of the CBAM Between 1 October 2023 and 31 December 2025” 
issued on December 22, 2023. All relevant data is provided in the table below. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Brad Butler 
Director of Quality & Compliance 

United Performance Metals 

p: 513.860.6518  

e: bbutler@upmet.com 
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